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[English Translation!]

Re: The letters dated September 18 and October 27, ‘2023
We, Toyota Motor Corporation (“TMC”) write today to share our perspective on the above.
Toyota is pursuing to be best-in-town and produces happiness for all. Toyota makes every effort with our

team members to produce happiness and to respect people. With respect to your inquiry about our affiliate

company in the Philippines, Toyota Motor Philippines Corporation (“TMP”’), TMP has been sincerely

1 This translation is provided for information purposes only. If any discrepancy is identified between this translation and the
Japanese original, the Japanese original shall prevail.



undertaking various actions with an aim to amicably resolve the gaps in understanding of ‘the situation

between TMP and some of its former team members who once worked with TMP.

To elaborate, TMP has been offering financial assistance to the former team members since 2001, that
action is in line with the ILO’s recommendation. The number of the recipients has exceeded two-third of
all eligible recipients and it is 164 now. TMP will continue its efforts to support the remaining 69 eligible

recipients who have not yet received the above.

In addition to the above, TMP intends to continue its efforts to resolve the gaps. For example, TMP agreed
to setting up the Livelihood Project which was proposed by Department of Labor and Employment of the
Philippines. TMC and TMP understand that this project was welcomed by the ILO as an out-of-box
settlement, with the Philippine government and TMP each equally financing the project.

TMC will continue to support the activities of TMP and expects that TMP will handle this matter in good
faith.

February 2, 2024
Toyota Motor Corporation
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